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GOOD CAUSE
Many Essex Walker readers went to Castle Park in Colchester to support and help out at the 100 Miles.   The balance sheet showed a £328 profit which has been donated to "Help for Heroes".   Three of our  readers (Olly Browne, Ed Shillabeer & Micky Sutton,all Centurions) will be particularly pleased to hear this as they have given up much of their own time for this charity.  And it's fitting as this successful event was staged in a large garrison town!
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FULL HOUSE – 
BUT DON'T GIVE UP
It's confirmed that all 170 tickets for The Centurions Centenary Dinner on Saturday May 14th at the House of Commons have been snapped up.  But all isn't lost as a waiting list is few in number, so if you still want "in", put your names down soonest.

DINNER INVITATION

The annual Dinner & Reunion of the Metropolitan Police Walking Club is to be held in Peelers Restaurant, New Scotland Yard on Wednesday 9th March with a 6.45pm sit-down.   Sir Ian Johnston, CBE, QPM The Director of Security and Resilience of the London Organising Committee for the Olympic and Paralympic Games 2012 is to be guest speaker.   Very topical...especially as 2012 is the 40th anniversary of the Munich Games!   Sir Ian is an ex-Metropolitan Police Assistant Commissioner and ex-Chief Constable of the British Transport Police.

Half the tickets are sold for this dinner (last year saw a waiting list for this function).  You can book by contacting the Dinner Secretary on 07890865448, where ticket orders and enquiries can be dealt with.  Tickets cost £30 and, when ordering, please state any special requirements (vegetarian etc.) and any seating preferences etc.  The function is open to all connected with walking, and not just those who have served in "The Job".

WALKERS HONOURED

Two members of The Centurions, both with strong Essex links, were voted-in as Vice Presidents of The Centurions at their Centenary AGM.  They were in number order : respected statistician Centurion 317 COLIN YOUNG of Newham & Essex Beagles (just Essex Beagles when he qualified) who has many ultra-distance performances to his credit - including stunning victories in class company!    And Centurion 606 JACK THOMAS who qualified as a member of Bristol RWC, but made his name in on the then hotly-contested South Wales walking scene and who, in recent times, has worn a Penhow Striders vest.  But it's his long, and indeed successful, time with Woodford Green AC that's best remembered by readers.   Nowadays Jack is a top official and Welsh Walking Secretary.   We congratulate these worthies, who both expressed gratitude at the AGM after their unanimous elections.

STEVE UTTLEY's VICTORIA PARK REPORT (6th Feb)
Ilford's Lithuanian international Neringa Aidientyte smashed the course record by over two minutes when winning the Senior Women's 5kms race in the London Open Walks in Victoria Park.  Neringa made light of the heavy winds and uneven surface to take more than a minute out of Tonbridge's Diane Bradley in the first of three laps, eventually winning by a margin of almost four minutes.  Lithuanian international Neringa competed for her native country in the 2010 European Athletics Championship and has now increased her racing programme as part of her bid to gain selection for the 2012 Olympic team.  Her current form gives her every chance of achieving this.

Meanwhile the men's team competed over the same circuit, but for 10 kilometres.  With Francisco Reis injured, and National 50kms Champion Scott Davis, as well as other first team members, currently keeping a low racing profile it was left to an Ilford 'B' team to carry the colours in a race won convincingly by Irish international Brendan Boyce in 41-49.  Steve Uttley led the team home to second place overall with his 8th place finish in a respectable time in the conditions of 53-21, following a race long battle with Steve Arnold of Nuneaton, one place behind and Jimmy Ball of winning team Steyning one place ahead.  Dave Sharpe in 16th place and Ed Shillabeer in 20th made up the other scorers.  Second place with what is effectively a reserve team shows that a full strength Ilford should easily be able to challenge for team honours this season, at both club and National level competition.

LONDON WALK SNIPPETS
Dave Sharpe won an additional award for being the 1st Centurion, his first such award in this category.   Ed (Edbanger) Shillabeer came all the way from Devon to support the race, on what for him was a weekend of top sports action.   Ed's a committed Plymouth Argyle supporter and on Saturday he watched them play against Brentford...a team who had been on a bad run...until that Saturday afternoon!  

BUY 2012 TICKETS

TICKETS for the London 2012 Olympics will go on sale on March 15.

Sports fans will have until April 26, to apply online for the 6.6 million tickets available to the public.

Applications can be made at any point as tickets for over-subscribed events will be decided by ballot after the deadline.

Lord Coe, LOCIG chairman said: “This is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to see the world’s greatest athletes going for gold in the UK.”

The website is www.tickets.london2012.com   Tickets for the London Paralympics will go on sale on September 9.
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RE; Request for Essex County A.C. Race Walking Championships to be under ‘B’ Rules and that the Essex 10 mile road race be merged with Hertfordshire and Middlesex Champs.

Thanks for your letters on the above topics which were discussed at our recent January Executive Committee meeting.  The following was agreed:

a)
All Essex Race Walking Track Championships remain at ‘A’ category.

b)
All Essex Race Walking Road Championships to be ‘B’ category at the discretion of the Essex Race Walking Secretary.

c)
The 10 Mile Essex Road Racing Championships at Pickets Lock on 19th February 2011 to be held jointly with the Middlesex County Championship.

I wish you all a successful season.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Sketchley

Adds Hon. Ed.
Peter Sketchley is Hon. Sec. of the Essex County AA and this is his reply to those who wrote requesting our 2011 County 10 Miles Walk to be staged under ‘B’ laws.  Despite many readers stating that they would write on this matter, only 3 bothered – AMOS SEDDON, DAVE SHARPE & HON. ED.  Of course it’s easy to say you’ll do something and then do damn all....but 3 stalwarts did put their case strongly enough to see the above decision made.  D.A.
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Luke Finch, kitchen manager at
The Prince of Wales, in Cardiff, competed in
the Commonwealth Games, in Delhi.
Luke, 25, took part in the 20k walk, finishing in
|0th place, in a time of |h 29m 37s.
He was the highest-placed English competitor
in the event.
Luke said: "It was a fantastic experience to

compete in a Commonwealth Games — and | was

proud of my time and position in the 20k walk.”




5.30AM WHEN RACE WALKING HIT THE RADIO 2 AIRWAVES by BILL SUTHERLAND

Hello Dave,  

This morning I was out on the road early and listening to Vanessa FELTZ (hope that is spelt correctly) presenting her early morning show on Radio 2.  When reviewing the daily papers she mentioned that many had coverage of the paperboy who regularly did his round from 6.45 am apparently in contravention of a 1963 Health and Safety Law forbidding children from working before or after 0700 or 1900 daily.  She invited listeners to text or ring in with their experiences of working in whatever way as a child .I speedily started texting by saying  ‘ At 14 years of age I used to regularly work on a neighbours farm near Scone, Perthshire (famous for being where the Stone of Destiny under the Coronation Chair in Westminster Abbey originated) for 6 hours a day ‘tattie – potato picking.  The leader of the gang was a Mrs. LEWIS, who had one glass eye so I had to pick up many of her potatoes as well as mine!  Backbreaking even though it was it certainly did me no harm as I went on the win a Bronze Medal in the 1970 Commonwealth Games 20 Miles Walk.  Low and behold a few minutes later my text was read over by Vanessa who concluded by saying ‘ Well done Bill.’  All good publicity for our great Sport! I thought you would find this interesting for your many readers of Essex Walker.  Keep up the good work Dave! and so many others.  Yours in Sport and Friendship,  Bill 
OFF ON THE RIGHT FOOT
Race 1 of 2011 Enfield's League programme was contested over 5 miles at the Lee Valley Stadium on a cold raw Saturday afternoon...with a great atmopsphere as 51 graced the start line!  Held on a 5 laps out-and-back circuit with slight rise, 3 athletes formed a van over the early stages as Ilford's NERINGE AIDIETYTE was joined by club colleague FRANCISCO REIS and Aldershot's NICK SILVESTER, both former course and distance winners.   After a lap Nick dropped back back leaving Ilford's pair clear.   Lap 3 saw Neringe open a gap which was confidently extended until finishing in a ladies course record of 37 minutes and 39 seconds.   Francisco pressed on and was never troubled as he assertively claimed 2nd place in 40.41, which was remarkable as he managed to overcome a leg injury to give a good account of himself.   Steyning AC protagonist TREVOR JONES completed the frame in 41.57.   The battle for 4th spot was keenly contested as Nick locked horns with Ilford's STEVE UTTLEY over the closing stages, with the Aldershot man just managing to find enough in his reserves to secure 4th spot in 42.48 with Uttley an agonising 1 second behind in 42.49 as they hurtled over the line!

A word for OLLY BROWNE who was 25th in 51.52.   It was a first race since breaking ribs when falling off his ladder at work, and afterwards he reported all was now well!   A disappointment was an injury suffered by PHIL BARNARD, who had won the corresponding race in 2010.  Popular Phil was applauded back onto the start line after a break since last May through illness...but sadly picked up an injury early on which forced his retirement.   Phil will be back as, like everybody else, he enjoyed the wonderful friendly atmosphere of the Enfield League. 

Three regulars weren't able to attend this opening race well.  PETER RYAN was on his global travels...we wish him a safe and enjoyable journey.   STEVE ALLEN & EDDIE TROTTER had birthdays and were celebrating.  Steve is 53 and Eddie is 61.   Eddie had hoped to be at Enfield but found out, late, that his wife Betty had planned a surprise for him that afternoon!  

For those winning team and individual prizes for the Enfield League 2010 season...well, after seeing the standard of the prizes, it's really worth trying harder in 2011 isn't it?  All trophies were individually fully engraved with recipients names (even team ones).   The key to Enfield League success is doing those 4 races offering bonus points : Pat Furey Meeting/Moulton/Hillingdon Half Marathon/Enfield Open 7.

Much attention was rightly paid to the winner's performance.   Ilford's new signing, Bethnal Green-based Neringe, has now donned her Club's vest twice...and won twice!    With an Olympic 20K qualifying time already achieved she has every chance of joining Ilford's list of Olympians if selected for her native Lithuania at next year's London Games. 

COPP IT

Weymouth's BRIAN COPP has been in touch.  He was a training partner of our own GEOFF HUNWICKS and once wrote, "Geoff is an enigma.  He trains at a snail's pace yet walks flat-out on race days".   Brian highlights Geoff's wonderful performance when becoming South West Counties 10 Miles Champion.  Brian was a champion amateur boxer and was a tough competitor, becoming a Centurion at the 1977 Bristol 100 Miles.  Brian was a sports journalist on Weymouth's local paper, always giving walking a good write-up.  For 29 consecutive years he's personally presented the COPP CUP, named after his father and awarded to the best performing athlete at Weymouth St.Paul's Harriers.  Brian's recently had serious heart surgery and now struggles to walk much beyond the end of his road - but doctors assure him it's only a consequence of his operation and a full recovery will soon ensue.   We hope those promised better times are soon coming.  Brian sends his regards to all walkers, especially Geoff Hunwicks!  

HE LIVES ON

To save Essex Walker readers, who are Centurions, waiting until next December's Christmas Newsletter let's bring good news now.   The recently disseminated Centurions Christmas Newsletter reported the death of Centurion No.801 Henk van Delft.  It's been established that such info was reported in error, and he's still with us.

WALKER IS TOP
Martin Oliver sent a press cutting from the Mercury which identified a walker as "top of the pile".  It was a list of the Top Ten Conservative MPs to have voted against the Coalition since its formation.  In 1st place (28 occasions) is PHILIP HOLLOBONE (Kettering MP)who also appears on the list of all-time Blackheath handicap 9K finishers.  Mr.Hollobone raced at Bexley, Battersea Park and many other venues in the colours of Surrey Walking Club - where he's still a member and was listed in their Centenary Handbook.   Fit Philip recently joined an exclusive Club of MPs who've competed a London Marathon.

WRITES GEORGE WILLIAMS
Dear Dave,


Thank you very much for the Essex Walker.   It was very interesting to see how some of the races are now going.   John Northcott took teams abroad in the 70s and will confirm what I said about the selection of teams for the 1960 Olympics was right.   I am also in contact with Paul Nihill, who I coached in the late 50s early 60s, Ray Middleton and Ken Matthews.


I have enclosed tapes of the 61 & 63 World Cups.   All the World Cup boys, except Charlie Fogg, have a copy. These films were taken from 8mil tapes by John Northcott and turned into DVDs by me at a cost of £200.   I charged £20 each for the tapes to cover my cost.   I think you should charge the same and put profit into coaching. 


If my book were turned into a film the R.W.A. would get money to go towards coaching.   I don't need money myself.


Yours in walking.  George.

Adds Hon. Ed.  
George sent me complimentary DVDs.  I shall make these available to coaches.   Mind you, today's coaches are working on techniques far removed form the traditional "hell-and-toe" full contact mode of progression as seen in the 60s.   We saw these newer styles at Royal Leamington Spa a few years back!

As for his book, there's plenty to engage the reader...and you won't want to put it down once you've picked it up.   Unlit "AW" which, when you put it down you can't pick it up!   In "Run Rabbit, Run Rabbit, Run Run Run" there's an account of a strip poker session with young lady sprinters, violence, intrigue, compassion, a personal story...and our author "lifts the lid" on how 1960s Olympic walking selections were arrived at - in his opinion.    Mind you, you could have written drama about 1976s Olympic walking selections.   As for shenanigans you could have penned chapters about such selections in 1972 (which is still talked about) and 1980...when the BAAB Board (having been so upset by continual harsh criticism from the unelected British Race Walkers Club, who many people erroneously identified as walking's governing body) only chose 1 50K walker & nobody for 20K.   How that number got doubled was dramatic indeed.   And...when our team left for Moscow the athlete voted as 1980's "Walker-of-the-year" was left behind.   If picked he'd have got in 6 Olympics instead of his truly remarkable 5.   Perhaps books on such years are yet to be penned?

"Run Rabbit, Run Rabbit, Run Run Run" (over 100 pages) by former international race walker George Williams is on sale at £7.50p + £1 package & posting from : The Book Barge, The Promenade, Barton Marina, Barton-under-Needwood, BURTON-ON-TRENT, Staffordshire.  DE13 8DZ.   Cheques made payable to "the Book Barge".   200 were sold before Essex Walker plugged it...many walkers orders were received since.  Writes George, "There are only 70 left and I don't think I will have any more printed".  Profits from this book go to the Dorset Renal Unit.    It's available free on www.georgewilliamsbookshop.co.uk.   Though having enjoyed a buckshee read, you're invited to chip-in a donation for his good cause.   DA
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ANOTHER HAPPY EVENT

Dave Sharpe, as always is first with the news, and he's sent the following joyful information :  "Congratulations to Stephen Crane and his wife Sebaz on the birth of their 2nd child, a daughter Sophia".  Dave's sent congratulations and we add ours on their happy event.

FINAL ESSEX LEAGE TEAM PLACES
1.Ilf 'A' 1,141 pts, 2.Ltn 'A' 586, 3.Ilf 'B' 317, 4.Unat 210, 5. Col 'A' 197, 6.Ilf 'C' 99, 7.Ilf 'D' 73, 8.Ilf 'E' 43, 9.Send 42, 10.Ltn'B' 29.

WRITES MARTIN OLIVER
Dear Dave,
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Thank you for "Essex Walker" which arrived this week. As I've been permanently in bed with a hot water bottle on my stomach, thanks to chronic diarrhoea since Saturday morning - it was nice to have an enjoyable read.   I was interested to read Sue Clements' comments on 100 mile result sheets and your remarks about Jack Goswell's results service at Belgrave.   You may not be aware that there was a lot of competition at the time between all of the "London Open 7s" to get their results out fastest - and although Jack was the "Benchmark" we all tried to beat - it wasn't a forgone conclusion every year.

Take care old mate.   All the best.

Martin
“AFORE YE GO"
This slogan is officially registered as a Bells Whisky slogan.  It could apply to The Centurions Centenary AGM as genial SEAN PENDER  produced a bottle of Bells and paper cups once AOB had been done.to send attenders home in good heart!   Thanks Sean!

AFTER DINNER
Hornchurch-based MIKE BRACE CBE is guest speaker for Ilford AC's Annual Dinner & Dance on Friday 19th March at the Metropolitan Police Social Club, Chigwell.  Ilford AC's current President Les Hislop (who raced in our Essex League's 500th meeting) was his guide when Mike ran the London Marathon in 1984.  Mike also race-walked in the late 70s/early 80s with Cambridge Harrier & Centurion ALEX ROSS as his guide.
TREADING THE BOARDS

Drama protagonist CATH DUHIG did plenty to make Norfolk's panto season go well as the good lady played several roles in Sinbad the Sailor in Downham Amateur Dramatic Society's well received production.   Encore!
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SMILE PLEASE
At The Centurions AGM in the historic Toynbee Hall, SUE CLEMENTS took a photo of every member attending, to go along aside the signing-in book, for lodging in the archives.   Thanks Sue.

NEWS FROM THE FAR EAST
Hello Dave,


Mike and me have now moved to Penang, Malaysia and been here 6 months.  Yes, we will settle down one of these days, heh heh.  Anyway, life here is very good and quite civilised and hopefully this will be 
our last country move.


All the best to you and yours,

Karen England (nee Embleton)

TREADING THE BOARDS
Ilford gained a 1-2 at Sunday morning London Indoor Games in the Lee Valley Arena, held over 15 tight 200 metres circuits with banked bends.  From the "off" Ilford's FRANCISCO REIS dominated proceedings with a blistering start which none could match as he rattled off 43 seconds for the opening lap before reaching 2,000 metres in 9 minutes and 1 second.   Not content with that he pressed on to finish this 3,000 metres event in 13 minutes and 57 seconds, so bettering his 2nd place in 2009s corresponding event.  In 2nd place, and equally happy with his efforts, was clubmate PHIL BARNARD who clocked 14.53.  Phil, who had shown good indoor form at Lee Valley on past occasions, surprised many by even starting - for only a week earlier at the same location he'd retired from an outdoor race with injury.   Phil overcame his niggles while hotly chased by 2009s winner NICK SILVESTER (Aldershot) who came 3rd in 14.57.   In the ladies race over the same distance, LIZ STOCKER confidently secured 5th place in a quality line-up with 19.49 on the stopwatch.   Our races, under the 'B' code, were well supported and showed walking before a sizable crowd as many events were going on -  there being a high standard of athletics across the board.   A word too for MICK GRAHAM who was there early on to conduct "warm-up" sessions before the 1st walk (10am) and then supervised the 3rd of Enfield's popular training days afterwards.
REQUEST TIME

I am one of the lucky ones with a place in the Crawley 12 hour track race on Saturday 2nd April. Although the organisers can provide lap scorers it helps them immensely if participants can bring their own. I have supported this race for a few years now so if I can find someone crazy enough to be prepared to do my lap scoring for 12 hours then so much the better.  As the race starts at 07:00am it is necessary to be at the K2 track, Crawley by 06:00am for the briefing. If anybody could help I can be contacted by phone or email. Contact the Ed for my details.


Sue Clements

WRITES GEORGE BEECHAM M.B.E.
Hi Dave,

Great to read the letter from GEOFF TRANTER DECEMBER 2010.   With Ref.1981 24 Hour walk Brighton (The Wet One) Geoff has mistaken me for JOHN MORRIS also Belgrave Harriers.

My best Wishes and Good health to all Walkers.


G.E.Beecham C716
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TWITCHING 
More than 1,200 twitchers raced to a landfill tip on Rainham Marshes in Essex to see a slaty-backed gull for the first time in the UK.   This gull, identifiable by white spots, normally lives in Russia.  This was featured in the National press/TV/radio.   Among those speeding there was Brighton-based ornithologist JOHN LEES...but sadly the bird had flown by the time he arrived.  Probably scared off by the clamour of the masses?  Centurion John, holder of the USA coast-to-coast walking record, has had more rewarding journeys to Essex over the years.   We remember his excellent performance as commentator for our immensely successful European Friendship Meeting at the Chelmer Village ASDA Store in the mid-70s, and John also finished our 400th Essex League Event which was also the John Hedgethorne Memorial Race.  John is now a BBC local radio sports reporter where among his many regular listeners is Sussex-based former Essex leading light LEW MOCKETT!
OBITUARY
We are sad to report the recent death of Sylvia Markham at the age of 73 years after succumbing to a long illness. Wife to Peter Markham the current chairman of The Race Walking Association, Sylvia was a long standing member of Leicester Walking Club and held many appointments as an official and gave many years of outstanding service to our sport, rising to the very top in being selected as an International Panel Judge. This in turn culminated in her receiving the top honour of being the first lady to be appointed as Chief Walking Judge at an Olympic Games (Atlanta 1996). Sylvia will be much missed at all levels of our sport from the humble Club event to the International scene. 
Brian Kibble – Trustee, Leicester Walking Club 

DON ALLEN R.I.P.

He was an Ilford AC Club member for 50 years and was an excellent sprinter in his younger days who represented All-England Schools.  As Sports Editor of the Ilford Recorder he always ensured favourable walking reports with many, many column inches.  He died after a short illness, aged 75 and lived in Romford (Collier Row).  He still did part-time journalism, for the Press Association, until Christmas.  Condolence is expressed to his family.

EMAILS BOB DOBSON

Thanks for the latest ESSEX WALKER.
I find it amazing to read from Ollie Flynn's letter that THE OLYMPIANS have lost track of two such prominent and active people as Lisa Kehler and Peter Marlow !

Regards-Bob

FALL GUY WINS

On a sunny Saturday afternoon the 2nd of this season's Winter League Series of 5 Kilometres road walks was staged around 4 testing circuits on an "around-the-houses" course in Bexley.    Former 2-times course-and-distance winner STEVE UTTLEY won for a 3rd time on a circuit that he clearly excels on, hitting the front right from the "off!" to open-up an unassailable winning margin over Barnet's Steve Allen.   However, there's "many a cup betwixt cup-and-lip" as just 30 metres from the finishing line when taking a 90 degrees' bend he clipped a kerb and went sprawling.   He took around 10 seconds to rise and dust himself down from what was a heavy fall, before strolling across the line in 25 minutes and 34 seconds...well clear of 2nd placed Steve Allen in 26.53.   Indeed Steve Uttley was still receiving treatment for cuts and bruises as the presentation ceremony commenced without it's race victor!    2nd placed Steve Allen paid tribute to Steve Uttley's current extended sequence of fine form and stated that he would have helped him up...had he been near enough!  Sadly the main event, and undercard, weren't well supported, despite also being Veterans AC's Championship in conjunction.   So let's end our current Winter League series with a flourish by all attending in numbers at Bexley on Saturday March 12th (2pm).   Road 5K under 'A' terms but 10 minutes walk from the changing rooms to the start line. 

WRITES FORMER INTERNATIONAL GEORGE WILLIAMS
Dear Dave,

Many thanks for the magazine.  I have not been involved in race walking for many years but would walk about 10 miles a day.   I worked the last 17 years as coach and over-50s co-ordinator at the largest Sports Centre in Europe, the Littledown Centre.  My wife was diabetic so I had about a thousand people I looked after and coached.  I was in the position to raise a lot of money for diabetics.

George.

NICE TO SEE YOU

Among spectators at February's Bexley Winter League meeting was MICK MARSHALL, who we've not seen much of in recent times.   Mick has strong Essex connections having raced with distinction in the colours of Woodford Green AC (as it was then called) and qualified as a Centurion in their vest back in 1960 at the now defunct Leicester-to-Skegness 100 Miles classic when clocking 20.59.54 to become Centurion No.305.

NEWS OF LEN
Hi Dave,


I noticed in the look back to 1969 in the Essex Walker for February that Len Duquemin got a mention. He in fact lives in Melbourne, Australia. Many of your readers will remember him from his Belgrave Harriers days in the late 1960`s and 1970`s when he was actively at his best, leading to him competing at two Commonwealth Games for his native Guernsey.


I am still in contact with him via the postal service and he has just reached his 80th birthday. He has made contact with walkers down under in Victoria and has been to a number of races in the area.


There are short articles on him at http://walkguernsey.wordpress.com/sportsman-champions-profiles/len-duquemin/ from Rob Elliott and http://www.vrwc.org.au/tim-archive/wo-len-duquemin-john-moullin.pdf from Tim Erickson (Australia).

 
Best Wishes


Rob Elliott

Guernsey Race Walking http://sarnia.wordpress.com
WRITES JOHN SHORT

Dear Dave,


I have just read the February issue of Essex Walker, a good read as always.   You do a great job with it.   In it Jim Ball said that I was still an active race walker in Bournemouth.   This is very true.   I am out training 5 or 6 times a week, but I only train now.   As you know there are no races anywhere near Bournemouth.   It now costs so much to travel to any races, but I do miss doing them.   I was not that good at race walking, but I was able to hold my own in my age group.   Race walker Ken Ballam also lives in Bournemouth and we still go out together and clock up a few miles.


It was good to get news of George Williams.   I trained a lot with him on the Bournemouth A.C. track.  He was a good walker and also a very good coach.


Yours sincerely,


John Short (ex Weymouth St.Pauls & others)

Adds Hon. Ed. 
 John highlights one of our severest problems.  Nowadays great areas of the UK have no race walking at all.   So it's not seen...and if folk show interest there's nobody to race against locally.   Any racing opportunities will be some distance away - with big rail/fuel charges!

TRAVELLING MAN

On Feb 12th the Bullers Gorge Half Marathon took place on the South Island of New Zealand...on a most scenic course.  There was a race walking section and Ilford's PETE RYAN won this in 2hrs 2min 57 sec on a very undulating course.  After passing two of New Zealand's leading lady walkers during the race he hit the front and stayed there.  Over 400 race and recreational walkers took part.  Peter won by 2 minutes : his prize a trophy, a pair of expensive athletic shoes, a bottle of wine and photo wooden album.   Not a bad morning's work for the 7 weeks backpacker from England.
CATH DUHIG's UPDATE

I have had two enquiries about the training camp in Calella for the originally advertised dates of 6 -13 October.


Since the first dates were published a  fixture  has been placed for  8 October ( Enfield Badge Races) so I have sent an enquiry to the hotel about the possibility of  altering the proposed  dates for the following week  , probably 11th-18th Oct ( or 13th-20th...within those weeks anyway).


This will probably mean that the two original enquirers cannot attend, but may alter others' thinking. I do have leaflets available with information on the Hotel  Volga if anyone is interested.


Ideally a group of about 15  would make this venture viable; a smaller gathering can go but the cost of transfers from airport to resort would have to be shared among fewer people, assuming travelling en bloc. Travel arrangements are  individuals' responsibility, I am only liaising with the Hotel for bookings if anyone wishes to participate. ( Cost at time of posting: 25 euros per person per night, based on 2 sharing; 16 Euro single supplement)
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Cath

ON THE STOMP

Spotted at the Stonehenge Stomp 40K off-road event was Hans Renie.    Steve Allen (Ilford version) made a late decision to head towards Hampshire and he completed it in 4 hours 28 minutes.

CELEBRATORY MESSAGES

Below is a message of congratulation send by our RWA Southern Area President to The Centurions on the occasion of their Centenary AGM on January 29th at the historic Toynbee Hall.  It was one of several received and read out, from well known persons and organisations such as the RWA Vice President KEN MATTHEWS MBE, The Metropolitan Police Walking Club, Ilford AC, Enfield & Harringey AC, the Enfield League, The Race Walking Association (whose Hon.General Secretary PETER CASSIDY promised that they would never have to fork out for his free membership badge), and Lancashire Walking Club etc. etc.

"On behalf of the RWA Southern Area, I would like to congratulate the Centurions on reaching their Centenary. It has a certain symmetry - a hundred years of hundred mile performances. As an organisation you have a terrific history behind you. Walking a hundred miles in 24 hours has to be one of the very greatest of physical achievements. Having goals in life is so important and they don't come much tougher than the aim of becoming a Centurion. Those who achieve that goal share a precious bond. I wish the Centurions club a very successful year, with another successful event in the summer. And may the organisation continue with pride for the next hundred years.


With very best wishes


John Hall,  President, RWA Southern Area"
MERITED CIVIC AWARD
Public spirited ex-serviceman SEAN PENDER (Middlesex AAA President, RWA Southern Area Vice-President, member of Enfield & Harringey AC, Loughton AC & The Centurions) is to receive an award for his community service from The London Borough of Tower Hamlets.  Well done Sean...where does he find all the time?    
OLYMPIC SITE TOURS
After over 2 years, block bookings are now finished, with individual tours only now being booked at weekends.   The maximum you can book is 6 persons with bookings opening 12 weeks before your required dates.  It's free, takes 1 hour and all visitors receive a souvenir booklet.   Tours start/finish at the National Express bus stop at Stratford Bus Station (directly outside Stratford railway station).  Stratford is only 3 stops from Liverpool Street on the Central line or 1 stop on the local National Rail service.   Visitors have to provide firm identification (passport, utility bills etc) which is made clear when booking.  Understandably security's an issue and visitors are liable to be searched on entry including by dogs.  They obviously don't want to host undesirables and shifty people.  This tour is worth taking!  To make bookings ring 0300-2012-001.  It's local cost number.

INFO FROM RON WALLWORK

Dave,


As you know I have been concerned about the safety issues with the LVAC course, so Ken, Bernie and I looked again at going further along the road towards Pickets Lock.   There has been some resurfacing over a patch that had previously concerned us. The course will pass through a double-gate which is sufficiently wide enough, but on the ground through it, there are four 25cm rubber strips to negotiate.    Weighing everything up, we have decided that the forthcoming 10 miles will be over four laps of 2 and a half miles - 1 and a 1/4 out and back -  this will drastically cut traversing the dangerous part of the road down from ten times and subsequently the risks.  


Feel free to use in EssW.


Cheers - Ron

"YOU'VE NEVER HAD IT SO GOOD"
So said "Supermac" in July 1957 and the masses responded with "Had what?".  Lord Young repeated this slogan in November 2010 and was then quickly bundled off into obscurity.  Now RWA officials are saying similar things, as their coffers are bulging.   Recently a Midlands legacy brought in another £9,000 plus.  Our levy is bringing in plenty...especially from 'B' races!   But what can we spend it on.   We certainly have enough in the pot to plan a good Youth development programme...but where are these many youths?   In all seriousness, if our readers have constructive ideas about spending this "pot" then please submit them to your elected RWA officers for consideration.
DENTIST FILLS A GAP
Hadleigh-based Suffolk County walking champion and former Scottish International walker DAVID BUCHANAN has a dental surgery in Harold Wood (Romford).   On Feb 12th - after his last patient had vacated "the chair" at Saturday morning's surgery - David jumped into car and headed around the M25 to fill a position on the start line at Bexley's 5K event.  We hope to see more of David, who was truly an accomplished athlete in his heyday.   David is a 15 handicap golfer and his father - sage of past decades Alan - is enjoying his retirement in Scotland where he keeps fit and also swings the clubs.

MANAGING YOUR ANXIETIES IN RACEWALKING
At times, our worries and anxieties can overwhelm us. In addition, our worries can distort our perception of what is reality and what is not.  Here is a brief list of techniques that a racewalking person can use to help gain a better perspective on things during their anxious moments.

 

Sometimes we get stressed out when everything happens all at once. When this happens, a person should take a deep breath and try to find something to do for a few minutes to get their mind off of the problem. A person could read the newspaper, listen to some music or do an activity that will give them a fresh perspective on things. This is a great technique to use right before your next event.

 

Remember that our fearful thoughts are exaggerated and can make the problem worse. A good way to manage your worry is to challenge your negative thinking with positive statements and realistic thinking. When encountering thoughts that make you fearful or anxious, challenge those thoughts by asking yourself questions that will maintain objectivity and common sense.

 

Remember that all the worrying in the world will not change anything. Most of what we worry about never comes true. Instead of worrying about something that probably won’t happen, concentrate on what you are able to do. 

 

Another technique that is very helpful is to have a small notebook of positive statements that you can carry around with you. Whenever you come across an affirmation that makes you feel good, write it down in a small notebook that you can carry around with you. Whenever you feel stressed before your event, open up your small notebook and read those statements. This will help to manage your negative thinking.

 

In every anxiety-related situation you experience, begin to learn what works, what doesn’t work, and what you need to improve on in managing your fears and anxieties. For instance, you have a lot of anxiety before your event and you decide to take a walk to help you feel better. The next time you feel anxious you can remind yourself that you got through it the last time by taking a walk. This will give you the confidence to manage your anxiety the next time around.

 

Take advantage of the help that is available around you. If possible, talk to a professional who can help you manage your fears and anxieties. They will be able to provide you with additional advice and insights on how to deal with your current problem. By talking to a professional, a person will be helping themselves in the long run because they will become better able to deal with their problems in the future. Remember that it never hurts to ask for help.

 

It is not easy to deal with all of our fears and worries. When your fears and anxieties have the best of you, try to calm down and then get the facts of the situation. The key is to take it slow. All you can do is to do your best each day, hope for the best, and when something does happen, take it in stride. Take it one step at a time and things will work out.

Do Not Stress Over Your Competition 

Many athletes sometimes get anxious when they play against a tough opponent. They get nervous on who they are competing with and they get so worked up that they lose focus on playing their sport. In the end, they make mistakes and end up beating themselves up if they do not win. As a result, here is a list of techniques that a racewalker can use to help manage the stress of going against the competition. 

  

The first step is to learn as much as you can on your opponent. Although this may seem obvious, some athletes may think they already know what they need to know. Remember there is always something to learn about your competition. Read the reports about your opponent and watch him or her performance. Try to figure out an angle on how you can beat your competition. The more you know about your competition the better your chances are you will win. This will also help to reduce your worries in the future.

 

Do not assume anything about your competition whether they are stronger or weaker than you. Every athlete has his good and bad times and just because you may be facing a stronger opponent does not mean that you will lose. Remember that you and your opponent both have an equal chance of winning. You are both starting from scratch. This should help you to give you confidence going into your next event.


Focus on how you can best strive for perfection in your own event instead of worrying about your opponent. For instance, you are going against the number one athlete in the tournament and you are nervous. Instead of focusing on how good your competition is, focus on your performance. Concentrate on how you can perform your event and how you can best improve on your problem areas. 


Realize that you can't win all of the time and that also includes your competition. You may be the best athlete in the world, however you will still sometimes lose. No one can win all of the time.  When facing a tough competitor, use this fact to your advantage. Even the best athletes will make some mistakes.

 

It is not uncommon to get nervous when you go against a better opponent.  All you can do is to focus on your skill sets and do the best you can. This will help you in the long run.

 

AUTHOR's BIOGRAPHY 

Stan Popovich is the author of "A Layman's Guide to Managing Fear Using Psychology, Christianity and Non Resistant Methods" - an easy to read book that presents a general overview of techniques that are effective in managing persistent fears and anxieties. For additional information go to: Error! Hyperlink reference not valid.
OVER AT MIDDLESEX
Our neighbours held their long established Middlesex Supper on February 5th at the Best Western Cumberland Hotel in Harrow-on-the-Hill.   It's a sign of that County's President's popularity that so many walkers turned up, included Mark Culshaw in a kilt!   Joining President SEAN PENDER at the top table were walkers aplenty plus that great supporter of race walking TOM POLLAK.  Those walkers not gracing the top table were on other tables in numbers.   Sean gave a genial speech which praised his County's officers, officials and competitors and recounted highlights from his athletics career.   Incidentally Sean's active spell still has plenty more to come!    Sean was a 2 hours 31 minutes marathon man before entering race walking after a bad accident in 1994.   Former Middlesex President JOHN HALL also did a good spot on the microphone while the RWA's Immediate Past President PAM FICKEN was the function's guest speaker.   Pam highlighted the contribution made to race walking by Middlesex athletes over many years, and drew attention to the Enfield League's success.  It was a most enjoyable and successful social evening.

NORTHAMPTON FOR FREE

This County town is firmly on race walking's map, as among events there this year will be a BMAF Championship and RWA National 50K Championship.   The Northamptonshire Tourist Board are running a buckshee competition with 4 prizes...each of a luxury weekend break in Northamptonshire.  Just request their free email newsletter.   All who ask for this go into a draw.   Just log on to :  www.letyourselfgrow.com/guide - then log on to "Click here to get our free newsletter" and leave details.   Simple isn't it...and 4 entrants will win!

                                               FIXTURES

6 Mar
National 10 Miles





Coventry


1 pm

9 Mar
Met. Police Annual Dinner/Reunion


New Scotland Yard
6.45 pm

12 Mar
Camb H. Winter Lge 5K/Presentation


Bexley


2 pm

13 Mar
Essex AAA Indoor Championships


Lee Valley


2 pm

18 Mar
Ilford AC Annual Dinner & Dance 



Chigwell


7.30 pm

20 Mar
Enfield Skills/Technique Training



Lee Valley




26 Mar
Slater Bryce Memorial Walks



Horsham


11 am

9 Apr

Pat Furey Trophies Meeting 5 Miles


Lee Valley


12.30 pm
17 Apr
Enfield Skills/Technique Training



Lee Valley



17 Apr
Downham Estate Walks




Downham


11 am

19 Apr
Vets AC 5 Miles/non-VACs may guest


Battersea Park

7 pm

23 Apr
LICC/Enfield League 3,000 metres


Parliament Hill

11.45 am

23 Apr
Jeff Ford Memorial Walks




Don Valley

27 Apr
Vets AC 10,000M + Herts/Surrey/Middx


Battersea Park

6.30 pm
1 May
National 20K Championship




Redbridge Circuit

2 May
Herts Veterans Open 3,000




Stevenage Track

12.30 pm
2 May
Pednor Open 5 Miles





Chesham


5 pm

4 May
Eastern Vets T&F League




Various venues

9 May
Sth Veterans T&F League 2,000m


Various venues

14 May
Centurions Centenary Dinner



House of Commons
7.30 pm

22 May
Inter-Area Track Walks




Tamworth

30 May
Olympic 20K Course Tryout Race



London/The Mall

30 May
Bradford Open 35K and 14 Miles



Basildon


9.30 am

EMAILS OUR THINK-TANK SUPREMO
Dave, 


With the Olympic selection approximately no  more than  one year away , can the current RWA monies/donations in the available funds be part -allocated  to the principal, contenders.   At  present the realistic/potential Olympic walkers are known and I feel should be given" ring fenced  funding " in order to assist their training needs.  Funding has in the past been allocated to some of these walkers, but the window of opportunity over the next 16 months is of real importance to maximise the full potential of the known walkers.  Some will disagree with this suggestion . Funding could be granted quarterly/monthly as an idea to enhance their development and their chances of selection. 


Secondly, part-funding of the RWA Funds/donations should be spent/ringfenced to the various areas for immediate Youth County/Schools development.   Great  current efforts being made in the various counties, and could benefit forthwith.   London, an untapped source, needs urgent financial backing to progress/develop the sport.


I look forward to this suggestion being progressed/actioned immediately by the RWA  hierarchy 


PS…Our Essex based walkers/contenders would certainly benefit from some of  this funding.


George NIBRE
GAP IN COLIN YOUNG's CV

At The Centurions historic centenary AGM, after Colin Young had been elected an esteemed Vice President, archivist BOB WATTS pointed out that Colin never finished a 100 miles walk.  In his acceptance speech Colin confirmed this.   Bob said none of Colin's recorded 100 miles times were race finishes...they were all (yes all) intermediate times noted on route to longer distances - usually 24 hours but on occasions much, much further!  So there you have it - a fact from a respected archivist and confirmed by the competitor himself!

ESSEX COUNTY 10 MILES – 
LEE VALLEY 19 FEB
1. Dominic King Col 71.24, 2. Dan King Col 72.19, 3 F.Reis Ilf (County qualification/Middx) 82.59.  5.  S.Uttley Ilf 86.35.   That gives you our Essex 1-2-3.  Only team : Ilford (S.Uttley/D.Kates/O.Browne). Only 8 Essex entrants (lowest ever) on a course thought slightly under-distance.   Thanks to Essex President PETER SKECHLEY for attending.  Full report/result next issue.

MISSING MAN

"Character" DAVE SHARPE works at the Thames Water Authority's large Sewage Treatment Works in Rainham where December's Christmas Social had been postponed owing to heavy snow. It was rescheduled for Friday 11th February - drinks in the nearby "Phoenix" public house followed by an Indian meal.   Dave changed at work and went straight to the function.   But...he forgot to tell his wife of his plans...and when he failed to return home for hours she phoned Dagenham Police to report him missing.   A PC came around to get further details and to get a picture of the "wanted man", and was still there when Dave came home very late.  Taking a look at Dave the witty PC said, "Why report him as missing, surely you don't want him back do you?   Dave certainly wasn't missing on the Saturday when racing Bexley's 5K where he gave a good account of himself!


ON THE PISTE

Plucky MICK BARNBROOK sampled skiing for a first time at the age of 67 - and found it hard work.  Mick's fitness won in the end and he kept going strongly all week.   Mick returned to Blightly on February 12th and all hopes of a Bexley 5K appearance were dashed by airport delays.  Said Mick, "It took me 1-and-a-half hours to fly from Innsbruck-to-Gatwick, and then the same time to get out of the airport as there was a 100 yards queue at immigration and customs.  Then it took another hour to drive back to Sidcup".  So we missed Mick's racing talents and those selected guests also missed his apres-racing hospitality at Bexley's Ex-Servicemen's Club!

Use
FREE TICKETS

For a pair of London 2012 London Olympic Games Opening Ceremony VIP tickets plus tickets for other sessions and for a chance to carry the Olympic Flame on a short leg through London, log on to www.lloydstsb.com/trackside  to give brief details for a free draw.  Lloyds/TSB are major Olympic sponsors.
END OF THE LINE


The Civil Service Recreation Centre in Chadwick Street (London SW1) closes in late May, blaming room hire decline & increasing Westminster rates.    It's been home to the RWA Southern Area Committee for ages, hosting bi-monthly Committee meetings/AGMs.   A new venue is needed...so this year those quickening their footsteps towards November's AGM will head somewhere different.








TIME MANAGEMENT


After hearing "on-off" rumours at Bexley and elsewhere, PETER MARLOW has confirmed that late May's Olympic try-out 20K event along The Mall and Constitution Hill is "on" with a 2 hours time limit.   But...wait for it...there's another 2 hours time limit (this time pre-race) as competitors have to book-in 2 hours beforehand, as they'll have to be fitted with chips.   2 hours - now that's an uphill task for those with reputations for "cutting it fine".








FROM SCOTLAND





We've heard from BILL GARRETT, now aged 76 and in retirement at Forfar, where he moved to some years ago.   Bill gave Ilford AC many good years and closed home teams in the Southern Area & Essex 50K Championships at Basildon and the Garnet (remember that?) at Battersea Park.  Bill won an "RWA 10K in-the-Hour" badge at Hornchurch Stadium in an Essex County AAA Championship.  He completed 2 London Marathons for the Relate Charity.  Bill's been in touch and kindly sent a donation to Ilford AC.  Bill was Epping-based during his walking days.  We all wish him well.











